



THE E-LEARN EXAMINATIONS BOARD

PRE-PLE **SET FIVE / TEN**

2025

ENGLISH

Time Allowed: 2 hours 15 minutes

Random. No.						Personal No.		

Candidate's Name:

Candidate's Signature:

School Name:

Read the following instructions carefully:

1. Do not write your **district name** anywhere on this paper.
2. This paper has **two** sections: **A** and **B**. Section **A** has **50** questions and section **B** has **5** questions. The paper has **12 printed pages** altogether.
3. Answer **all** questions. **All** answers for both sections **A** and **B** must be written in the spaces provided.
4. All answers **must** be written using a **blue** or **black** ball point pen or ink. Any work written in pencil will **not** be marked.
5. Unnecessary **changes** in your work and handwriting that cannot be read easily may lead to **loss** of marks.
6. Do not fill anything in the table indicated **"FOR EXAMINERS' USE ONLY"** and boxes inside the question paper.

FOR EXAMINERS' USE ONLY		
QN. NO.	MARKS	EXR'S NO.
1 – 10		
11 – 20		
21 – 30		
31 – 40		
41 – 50		
51		
52		
53		
54		
55		
TOTAL		

SECTION A: 50 MARKS

Questions **1** to **50** carry **one** mark each.

Sub-section I

In each of the questions **1** to **5**, fill in the blank space with **a suitable word**.

1. Mrs. Mukasa's nephew took his car to the mechanic, didn't.....?
2. That is the butcher's.....where I bought fresh meat.
3. Some children dislikeporridge for breakfast.
4.had Okoth bought a gold ring when he gave it to his fiancée.
5. The which was carrying the body of Lt. Abiriga reached the ancestral home in time.

In each of the questions **6** to **15**, use the **correct form of the word in brackets** to complete the sentence.

6. The two lumberjacks succeeded in the tallest tree in the forest. (fell)
7. Kadogo has been punished due to his (stubborn)
8. Of all men in our village, the killed the poisonous snake. (brave)
9. Mr. Sudhir wassaddened by the tragic death of his son. (true)
10. All of the staff invited to dine with the guest of honour last night. (to be)
11. It is important for one to take care of both physically and mentally. (one)
12. Erling Haaland is a very talented footballer. (Norway)
13. All the attended the leavers' party at school. (vacation)
14. The baker carefully placed the rolling pin on the table. (cylinder)
15. Has your mother.....birth yet? (give)

In questions **16** and **17**, rearrange the given words **in alphabetical order**.

16. lovely, cute, beautiful, elegant

.....

17. addresses, addressee, address, addressed

.....

For questions **18** and **19**, rewrite the sentences giving the **opposite of the underlined word**.

18. Mr. Bwanika Marvin bought gifts for the worst pupils in primary seven.

.....

19. According to the forecast, it is likely to rain today.

.....

In questions **20** and **21**, write the given **short forms in full**.

20. Dr.

21. DMC

In questions **22** to **24**, rewrite the sentence giving a **single word for the underlined** group of words.

22. The cyclist adjusted the seat on which he sits before starting the race.

.....

23. As soon as the bride entered, the congregation cheered.

.....

24. It is necessary for candidates to work together in order to improve their performance.

.....

.....

For questions **25** and **26**, use each of the given words in a sentence to show that you know the **difference in their meaning**.

Turn Over

25. flee:

26. flea:

In questions **27** and **28**, write the plural forms of the given words.

27. larva

28. stationer's

In questions **29** and **30**, rearrange the given words to form a **correct sentence**.

29. nice dress a bought white new dress Alice.
.....

30. legibly, doesn't Akot she writes?
.....

In each of the questions **31** to **50**, rewrite the sentences **as instructed in brackets**.

31. Remember to attend the debate tomorrow.
(*Rewrite the sentence beginning: Don't*)
.....

32. Unless the stubborn pupil apologizes, the teacher will not forgive him.
(*Rewrite the sentence using:if.....*)
.....

33. Mrs. Bakiisa bought a camera for me. The camera is spoilt.
(*Rewrite as one sentence usingwhich.....*)
.....

34. Who is the owner of these docked sheep?
(*Rewrite the sentence beginning: To whom.....?*)
.....

35. Paulato Emma doesn't run as fast as Mbozi Alex.
(*Rewrite the sentence using:than.....*)
.....

36. Our trip coordinator organized a tour to Bwindi National Park. He wanted to show mountain gorillas to children.
(*Rewrite as **one** sentence using:so as.....*)
.....
37. Busingye and Murefu play basketball every Sunday.
(*Rewrite the sentence using:and so.....*)
.....
38. "What is the problem, Martha?" the head teacher asked.
(*Rewrite the sentence using:wanted to know.....*)
.....
39. We prefer playing football to playing volleyball.
(*Rewrite the sentence using:more interested.....*)
.....
40. The diners waited a long time to be served.
(*Rewrite the sentence using:.....didn't.....*)
.....
41. Every question in this examination paper is simple.
(*Rewrite the sentence beginning: None.....*)
.....
42. How handsome the bridegroom looked!
(*Rewrite the sentence beginning: The bridegroom.....*)
.....
43. Bronia has been a farmer for two years.
(*Rewrite the sentence using:since.....*)
.....
44. I saw a bird. It was small. It was attractive and black.
(*Rewrite as **one** sentence without using "and" or "which".*)
.....
45. It is necessary for pedestrians to read the Highway Code.
(*Rewrite the sentence using:.....ought.....*)
.....

46. It is a long way from Kampala to Gulu, isn't it?
(*Rewrite the sentence ending: ".....is it?*)
.....
47. Kaija did not go on the tour to Bujagali. He did not have money.
(*Rewrite as **one** sentence beginning: If.....*)
.....
48. Our visitor doesn't eat beans and peas.
(*Rewrite the sentence using:.....neither.....*)
.....
49. I am eager to go on vacation after my Primary Leaving Examination.
(*Rewrite the sentence using:..... look forward.....*)
.....
.....
50. Samuel and Sonia are cutting down trees.
(*Rewrite the sentence beginning: Trees.....*)
.....

SECTION: B: 50 MARKS

Questions **51** to **55** carry ten marks each.

51. Read the passage below carefully and then **in full sentences**, answer the questions that follow.

Long ago, life was peaceful and secure since children could play outside without worry about their safety. However, in recent times, security has become a major concern. We need to think about peace and security more than ever. Today, one of the biggest threats to peace is kidnapping.

Kidnappers often target children, **luring** them with sweets. They also use biscuits as bait to gain the child's trust and then take them away from their parents. Some of these bad people pretend to be friends with the children, while others offer gifts or even forcefully abduct them. All these methods are used by kidnappers.

It is **essential** for children to be careful and aware of these tricks. Children should not take gifts from strangers. Reporting suspicious strangers to a trusted adult could save children from dangerous individuals, the kidnappers. Avoiding lonely and dark places is yet another precaution.

By being aware of these potential dangers and taking necessary precautions, we can ensure a safer and more peaceful environment for everybody.

(a) What was life like long ago, according to the passage?

.....

.....

(b) Why do you think security has become a major concern today?

.....

.....

(c) How do kidnappers lure young children?

.....

.....

(d) Which gift do you think a kidnapper can offer to a young child?

.....

.....

(e) Why is it essential for children to be careful and aware of methods used by kidnappers?

.....

.....

(f) Who should children report according to the passage?

.....

.....

(g) According to the last paragraph, which kind of people are kidnappers?

.....

.....

Turn Over

(h) Give another word or group of words with the same meaning as each of the underlined words in the passage.

(i) luring

(ii) essential

(i) Suggest a suitable title to the passage.

.....

52. Mrs. Ssembatya Edith is the games and sports teacher at Bivoh Junior School in Kamengo Sub-county. She organized a sports day that took place on 17th June 2025. Below is a draft of the games she allocated different classes on the sports day. Study it carefully and then answer, in full sentences, the questions that follow.

CLASS	GAMES	EQUIPMENT
P.6 and P.5	Eating competition Football match	For pieces of buns A ball and a whistle
P.4 and P.3	Tug of war Ludo	A big rope Ludo board, a dice and small discs
P.2 and P.1	Skipping Sack race Ball picking	Ropes Four cloth sacks Small balls

(a) Who compiled the above document?

.....

(b) For which school is the above record?

.....

(c) When did the sports day take place?

.....

(d) How many games are on the above document?

.....

(e) What equipment was required for the football match to be played?

.....

.....

(f) In which game did pupils jump forward using a sack?

.....

(g) What do you think is the importance of a whistle during a football match?

.....

.....

(h) Which primary class did not participate in the sports day?

.....

.....

(i) According to the record, write the game that was played using a dice?

.....

.....

(j) If you were hungry, which game would you participate in?

.....

.....

53. Imagine you're John Okello, a Primary Six B pupil at Pride Primary School, whose parent, Mrs. Mary Teho has come to pick from school so that you can go and meet a doctor with whom you have a medical appointment on the same day, 23rd September 2025. Given that the head teacher has okayed your one-day permission, fill in the pupil's gate pass below with the given information. Remember to show that you will return on the following day at 8:00a.m and her Tel. 0777414122. Use capital letters.

PRIDE PRIMARY SCHOOL

PUPIL'S GATE PASS

DATE:

PUPIL'S NAME:CLASS:

THE PERSON TAKING A CHILD:RELATIONSHIP:

TELEPHONE NUMBER:SIGNATURE:

REASON:

DATE EXPECTED BACK:TIME:

CLASS TEACHER'S NAME: **MUKASA JOEL** SIGNATURE: **Mukasa Joel**

HEAD TEACHER'S NAME: **KATWESIGYE PHILLIP**

SIGNATURE: **Katwesigye Phillip**

Turn Over

54. The TV Guide below appeared in the Nartez Newspaper of 12th May 2025. Study it and then answer, in full sentences, the questions that follow.

Time	Programme	Presenters
6:00 a.m. – 6:10 a.m.	Morning prayer and national anthem	Kalaso Morning Express
6:15 a.m. – 6:45 a.m.	Mwasuze mutya (Morning program)	Kalaso Morning Express
6:50 a.m. – 6:55 a.m.	Classified advertisements (business moment)	Jibra Manto
7:00 a.m. – 8:00 a.m.	Agokya (news in luganda)	Jabeli Basta Musoke
8:10 a.m. – 10:20 a.m.	Saba Saba	Nakuleera Easter and Kosori Devis
10:30 a.m. – 12:00 noon	Soap opera movie (Woman of my Life)	VJ Junior
12:05 p.m. – 12:55 p.m.	News round up	Elite News Desk
1:00 p.m. – 2:00 p.m.	Goal post (Sports show)	Simon Rajab Senoga
2:05 p.m. – 3:05 p.m.	Masala hour (Music show)	DJ B2K
3:10 p.m. – 4:40 p.m.	Movie (Madubala)	VJ Kevo
4:45 p.m. – 4:55 p.m.	Classified advertisements (Business moment)	Jibra Manto
5:00 p.m.– 6:50 p.m.	Rush hour drive	Salt Bonny
7:00 p.m. – 7:55 p.m.	Evening news in English	Martha Musiime
8:00 p.m. to the next day	Music (Oldies)	DJ B2K and MC Sula Don

- (a) What name is given to the above information?
.....
- (b) In which newspaper did the above information appear?
.....
.....
- (c) When was this TV Guide published?
.....
- (d) How many programs are shown on the TV Guide?
.....
- (e) What happens after classified advertisements in the morning?
.....
- (f) Who presents Saba Saba?
.....
- (g) For how long is VJ Junior run soap opera movie?
.....
.....
- (h) At what time did the evening news in English begin?
.....
- (i) Write the program which Masaba, a shop keeper, should always listen to.
.....
- (j) Why do you think a TV guide is important?
.....
.....

55. Your school, **Maga Primary School, P.O Box 472**, Demo is preparing for Primary Leaving Examination 2025.

Write a letter to your aunt in Kampala requesting some money to buy any two requirements that you will use during the examination.

Promise her the aggregate score you hope to achieve.

Explain why you believe you will get that score. Use your school address.

A series of horizontal dotted lines spanning the width of the page, intended as a guide for handwriting practice.